
Grasmere Academy - Annual Pupil Premium Report for 2023 – 2024

Context

PP Profile of Stephenson Memorial Primary School – July 2024

Total Number of children on roll: 100

Number of learners with PP: 64 = 58%

Further Context

Number of learners who are SEND and Pupil Premium: 41 = 37%

Number of Learners who are PP and EAL: 235 = 2.7%

Percentage of children with PP per Year group - July 2024

2’s: 0 chn Nursery: 0 chn Reception: 1
child = 17%

Year 1: 10 chn
=77% Year 2: 6 chn =67%

Year 3: 10 chn =
83%

Year 4: 10 chn =
77%

Year 5: 10 chn =
53%

Year 6: 17 chn =
74%

Most Common Barriers of Need:

Barriers for our Pupil Premium children are outlined in the PP strategy – but mainly
revolve around:

1. Amount of PP who also have SEND
2. Lack of cultural capital and life experiences
3. Deprivation and poverty indicators
4. Poor mental health

PP Attendance

Last year the % for attendance for our PP children was: 89%, whole school was
90.5%, Non PP was 93.6%

PA PP = 26 children = 23% of whole school



Headline Data for 2023 – 2024

EYFS - Pupils reaching a Good Level of Development

Children who attained GLD

PP (1 child) 0 children = 0%

Non PP ( 4 children) 2 children = 40%

KS1 Phonics Screener – Pupils meeting the expected standard of phonics – July
2024

Children who met the expected standard

Year 1 PP ( 10 children) 1 children = 8 %

Year 1 Non PP (3 children) 2 Children = 15%

Key stage 1 data is no longer reportable to the DfE from 2024

KS 2 - Year 6 pupils reaching the expected standard – July 2023

Reading Writing Maths

NA – all pupils 74% 72% 75%

All Pupils 23 chn 26% (13%) 17% ( 9%) 30% (9%)

PP Pupils ( 17chn) 13% 9% (4.5%) 9%

Suspension:

19.5 days of suspension were recorded last year, this equated to 5 children – 3 PP.

Child 1 (AK) 3.5 days

Child 2 (WFM) 1.5 days

Child 3 (OB) 9 days

Engagement in Clubs and Extra Curricular Activities:

Inclusion of opportunity is important to all our children at Grasmere. Children with
PP are included in school trips and experiences, where we carefully plan with
additional support , so that they can access the event alongside all other children.
Funding/costs of trips aren't a barrier for our Pupil Premium children – we are very
mindful as a school to not ask too much financially from our families, but part of the
PP funding is used to support families with trips so that all children can access this.



Similarly, with our after-school clubs, these are open to all children who want to
participate in them and additional support is thought about when needed.

Next Steps: See PP Strategy for 2024 - 2027


